ANNEXURE 8
WATER BALANCE UPDATE
Updated water requirements

A comparison between the actual bulk water supplied by the CCT and the high and low water requirement curves indicates that the actual bulk water supplied by the CCT falls between the high and low water requirement curve.  The actual bulk water supplied is still less than the target agreed upon with DWAF when the Raw Water Supply Agreement with the CCT was approved (i.e. Low Water Demand Curve).  The actual water use from the Western Cape Water Supply System (WCWSS) was also presented.

As a result of a wet early summer, the agricultural sector used approx 33Mm3 less than projected during the period November 2007 to July 2008.  In considering agricultural demands, one must be careful not to undertake planning on actual agricultural demands (due to weather influences), but rather on planned agricultural demands.

The urban and agricultural demands (both actual and planning curves) were combined to show the total actual water requirement from the Western Cape Water Supply System for 2008.  The actual water requirement from the WCWSS amounted to approximately 452Mm3/a, whilst the “planned” actual amounted to approximately 493 Mm3/a.  The yield of the existing system, with the inclusion of the Berg Water Project, is 556Mm3/a.
Growth in winter water demand
From 1971 to 1999, the growth rate in the demand for winter water (June, July and August) had been 4% p.a.  From 2000 to 1998 the organic growth rate had been 3% p.a.  From the graphs (to be presented at the Strategy Steering Committee) it is evident that there is still an organic growth in water requirement for the bulk water supply area of the CCT.
Scenario planning and impact on implementation dates of interventions

The CCT’s approved 10-year WC/WDM strategy and programme was captured in the Reconciliation Planning Support Tool.  The impact of the WC/WDM programme shows that the water requirements from the WCWSS could be kept at the 2008 level until approximately 2013.  Based on the CCT’s approved WC/WDM programme, a new starting point for the high water requirement curve is proposed.  The new water requirement curve, with the CCT’s WC/WDM strategy, shows that a new supply intervention would only be required by 2019. 
Previously the scenario planning indicated that a groundwater scheme would have to be implemented first due to the longer lead times for the implementation of surface water interventions.  With the water balance date moving to 2019, it means that a surface water intervention (or groundwater intervention) can also be implemented after the Berg Water Project.  However, given the uncertainty regarding the savings associated with the WC/WDM interventions it was recommended that the starting dates for interventions in the strategy should remain as is.  The inception date of studies should not be delayed, as the outcome of every study is also uncertain.  By undertaking the studies now, DWAF, the CCT and other stakeholders will have the opportunity to select the intervention that should be implemented first.  

A presentation graphically detailing the outcome of the water balance and scenario planning exercise will be given at the Strategy Steering Committee meeting. 
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